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Erika Whittome 

By email: fyi-request-25124-c3ff613b@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Ref:  H2024035636 

Tēnā koe Erika 

Response to your request for official information 

Thank you for your follow up request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to the 
Ministry of Health - Manatū Hauora (the Ministry) on 2 February 2024 for: 

“ Your reply only covers a couple of batch lots. I understand there are over 50 batch lots. 
 Where are the satisfying conditions for all the batches please? “ 

As referenced in the gazette notice referenced in your previous request, there were certain 
conditions that needed to be met as part of the provisional consent . One condition was that 
OSCBAR certificates were required to be provided on request. Medsafe requested OSCBAR 
certificates for the first three batches that were distributed in New Zealand. These have been 
released to you under OIA H2023033891. Medsafe did not request further OSCBAR certificates. 
Therefore, your request is refused under 18(g)(i) of the Act, as the information requested is not 
held by the Ministry and there are no grounds for believing it is held by another agency subject 
to the Act.  

Please see conditions noted in the gazette notice, which is publicly available here, refer to 
condition 2 https://www.medsafe.govt.nz/COVID-19/Comirnaty-Gazette-Oct-2021.pdf 

If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please feel free 
to contact the OIA Services Team on: oiagr@health.govt.nz. 

Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any decisions 
made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Manatū Hauora website at: www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases/responses-
official-information-act-requests.  

Nāku noa, nā, 

Chris James 
Group Manager 
Medsafe 

4 March 2023
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